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Spring 1 Newsletter 2013 

Mrs Quinn, Deputy Headteacher  

After seeing an appeal in the local Advertiser, pupils in Fairfieldôs SHINE group decided to help 
their local animal rescue shelter.  Rebecca Hart says: 
 

The Millstream Cats and Dogs Shelter has many donations heading its way.  
 

From tinned food to a rope toy, they will enjoy the gifts donated by many pupils and staff at      
Fairfield. 
 

We have also collected £10.00 to sponsor a cat called Cricket who is one of 10 
animals that live at the shelter permanently.  
 

Thank you to all who donated.  The cats and dogs also say óthank youô! 
 

Rebecca Hart 9C 

Headlines  

A lot has happened this half-term.  School 
performance tables have been published,  
confirming our position as one of the best 
schools in the country.  Our óValue Addedô - 
the progress girls make from Key Stage 2 to 
Key Stage 4 - was the best, by some way, of 
all the 113 secondary schools in Greater       
Manchester.  In January, the Secretary of 
State for Schools wrote to congratulate us on 

our excellent GCSE performance.  He said we were one of the 
top 100 schools in the country for the exceptional progress that 
Free School Meals pupils make.  
 

The most stressful 2 days, but ultimately the most rewarding, 
were the 23rd and 24th January.  We emerged from our first full 
Ofsted inspection in 5 years with the top grade - ôOutstandingô - 
in every category.  The staff and girls were magnificent and the 
inspection team was full of praise for them.  
 

I am sending out the full Ofsted report with this newsletter.  You 
will see that we have one thing to do to improve further - to 

improve the achievement of a small minority of more able    
students by ensuring that they are constantly challenged in  
lessons. 
 

óOutstandingô does not mean perfect, however, and there is  
always work to be done - and not just in the area highlighted by 
Ofsted. 
 

As part of our review of our current position, before we make 
plans for next year, we would like the views of pupils, staff and 
parents. 
 

We will be sending out a questionnaire to all parents/carers in 
the first week back after the holiday.  I would be very grateful if 

you could take the time to complete the questionnaire and   
return it to school.  
 

Finally, I wish to thank parents and carers for the support they 
give the school.  Our success is a joint effort.  
 

Have a good half-term holiday. 
 

Mr J Hedley 

I would like to announce that I will be retiring from my position 
as Deputy Head teacher at Fairfield at the end of this academic 
year. 
 

I have spent many happy years here at the school and have seen 
and been responsible for many changes we have had to make.  I 
have always tried to maintain the high standards for which the 
school is renowned.  It is pleasing to feel that the school is in a 
very good position for moving forward following its outstanding 
Ofsted report and the best ever public examination results  
 

I shall miss Fairfield as it has played a very big part in my life 
over many years.  I have met some amazing people and it is 
always a pleasure to come across the vast number of former 
pupils I have taught and their parents. Fairfield girls continue to 
appear in my life whether I am being served in a shop, hospital 
visiting or hearing from others about their many high powered 
achievements.  
 

I feel privileged to have contributed to the life of a school that 
achieves such brilliant academic outcomes in such a caring,   
orderly and supportive environment. I would like to thank all 
pupils, parents and staff for their continuing support and would 
pay tribute to Mr Hedley, the Governing Body, the Senior     
Leadership Team, the English Faculty, my Faculty Leaders Team 
and very many former colleagues who have all played a huge 
and very positive part in making my career at Fairfield so    
memorable.  
 

It does, however, now seem the right time to begin a further 
chapter in my life.  I am looking forward to spending more time 
with my family and friends, in addition to spending time at my 
apartment in Spain.  I wish you all the very 
best for even further future success at       

Fairfield.  Looking forward, I know that the 
school has the capacity to provide the very 
best standards in education for future       
generations of pupils well into the twenty first 
century and beyond!!   
 

Mrs K Quinn 

SHINE ( Students Happy I n a New Environment) collection for Millstream Animal Shelter  
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The school production of Hairspray takes place on 16th and 17th 
April 2013.  The production will be fantastic and a credit to all 
the pupils involved.  Tickets cost £5 each and can be purchased 
by contacting pblaylock@fairfieldhigh.tameside.sch.uk. 

Hairspray  

Training Leaders for the Future  

The Pupi l  Vo ice      
Representatives from 
2012-2013 have now 
been trained.  Blue    
Circle training company 
from Leeds spent the 
day with our pupil voice 
representatives helping 
them improve their 
skills in public speaking, 
listening, cooperation, group work and presenting.  
 
The girls took part in practical interactive activities and games 
which allowed them to build their confidence and their ability to 
empathise.  They finished the day by delivering a presentation to 
demonstrate the skills they had learned. 
 
Congratulations to all the girls who took part; the trainer      
commented on how responsive they were to learning new skills.   

 
We are looking    
forward to discussing 
h o m e w o r k  a n d  
questioning in our 
next round of     
meetings. 
 
Mrs H Duncan 

Can all parents and pupils please note that there are numerous 
PE kits, pencil cases, glasses, keys and other miscellaneous 
items in lost property at the moment?  
 
All unclaimed lost property is displayed in the junior entrance for 
the last two weeks of each half -term.  If your daughter has lost 
any items can you please encourage her to have a look at the 
items displayed or to speak to Mrs Cheetham regarding smaller 
items. 
       
We are sorry but items unclaimed will be sent to the local    
charity shops.  We do not have the facilities to store lost items 
indefinitely.  
 
Please, please put names in everything!  They can then be   

returned promptly.  Thank you.  
 
Mrs L Cheetham 

Lost Property  

The past few weeks have been busy for all Year 11s with     

January exams and numerous college events and interviews.  
 
Due to these important events, this term has been slightly   
quieter for the Head Girl Team.  Exams need dedicated revision 
and college has occupied most of our minds.  Big decisions have 
left most of us feeling slightly flustered, although we all know it 
will be worthwhile come August!  
 
Nevertheless, we have still made Leaverôs Hoodies a priority. 
After choosing the classic varsity style design, the whole of Year 
11 have been eager to choose their colours and nicknames so 
their hoodie is personal to them. It wonôt be long until this is the 
only item of clothing youôll see the whole Year wearing! 
 

We are all well aware that exams will be here in no time so now 
is time to get as much Prom-related organisation completed. 
Between now and May, the Head Girl Team 
and I will be exploring ideas, largely         
decorative, on how to make our Prom one to 
remember.  This is a nice task for all of us but 
also makes us realise how little time we    
actually have left at Fairfield.  
 
Holly Beddingfield, Head Girl 

Head Girl Team News  

World Book Day is fast approaching.  It is on the 7th March 
2013 and pupils should look out for their World Book Day tokens 
which will be given out in Form time soon.  
 
Before Christmas, all Year 7s received a free book through the 
scheme and below, Ruth Piper has described her experience of  
World Book Day. 
 

Last term, all Year 
7 girls got the 
chance to read 
and keep a    
fabulous new 
book.  
 
During our  library 
lesson we were 
able to see and 
choose one title 
each out of a   
selection of 17 
books, written by 

a range of fantastic authors and carefully  selected by        
Booktrustôs óBook Buzzô programme.  
 
I chose the book óA Most Improper Magickô by Stephanie Burgis.   
It is about a girl who discovers she has inherited her motherôs 
magical ability and is set in the world of Jane Austen.  I read my 
book and I really enjoyed it so I would definitely get the other 
books in that series. 
 
I think the idea of our school giving a gift of a 
book to each Year 7 pupil is great because it 
gets more pupils to read different types of 
books and itôs a fun thing to swap and share 
when weôve finished reading.  
 
Ruth Piper 7C 

Buzzing About Books!  

L-R Lizzy Smith, Holly Whitbread, Heather 
Booton, Leah Nuttall, Chloe Mundy and 

Ruth Piper, 7C 

mailto:pblaylock@fairfieldhigh.tameside.sch.uk
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Staf f  f rom Manchester       
Universityôs Computer Science            
Department visited Fairfield for 
the f i r s t  schoo l - based      
Raspberry Pi event. 
 
Years 10 and 11 Computer 
Science GCSE students took a 
few hours off timetable to gain 
hands on experience of putting    

together the hardware to connect the Raspberry Pi computer.  
 
The girls then added the Pi face developed by the Computer 
Science Department at Manchester University. They then wrote 
code in Python and Scratch to control animations, Scalextric and 
a Twitter chicken!  
 
Fairfield will be continuing to link with the University and develop 
activities to enhance the Computer Science GCSE which is now 
part of the EBacc. 
 
Miss E Nisbet 

Junior Masterchef Heats  Christmas Showcase  

Over the past few weeks, more 
than 80 girls prepared and 
cooked a main course including 
chicken and a dessert including 
pastry, in the hope of winning 
the heat and being accepted into 
the final of Junior Masterchef 
2013 held at Manchester College.  
 
The competition was fierce as 
m a n y  t a l e n t e d  p u p i l s                  
participated and it was judged 
kindly and fairly by the  office 
staff.  Out of all the 80 girls, 
there were 8 couples chosen as 
Heat Winners: 
 
Taylor Bishop/Alice Kenyon 
Sophie Newbiggin/Beth Pearson 
Morgan Finnegan/Beth Amos 
Anya Cottrill/Kaitlin Brown 
Hafsa Ali/Megan White 
Lucia Cicchirillo/Lucy Gurney 
Erin Ratchford/Emily Chadderton 
Maria Duffy/Kim Lambert 
 
Taylor Bishop & Alice Kenyon 
and Maria Duffy & Kim Lambert 
have been chosen by Manchester 

College to participate in the final of Junior Masterchef.  We are    
excited and honoured to have been chosen to represent our 
school.  We are eagerly anticipating the day and we hope our 
next article will be one of triumph.  

Taylor Bishop, Alice Kenyon, Maria Duffy and Kim Lambert 

In the Christmas showcase 
we saw lots of different             
performances.  There were 
bands, choir, dancers and 
the Year 10 performance 
of Cinderella. 
 
Choir performed some  
really good songs such as 
Just the Way You Are by 
Bruno Mars and Good  
Morning Baltimore from Hairspray. 

 
There was plenty for the   
audience to get involved in - 

instead of sitting in their chairs 
for the whole Showcase we 
also got them to join in with 
many carols such as the 12 
Days Of Christmas!  
 
I performed in Cinderella along 
with the other  members of my 
class; we had dancing, acting 
and singing.  We performed 
óIôll Be There For Youô as the 

final song where we all took a bow.  
 
Cindrella was played by Kim Lambert and the Prince by Lauren 
Quinn.  We had Chelsea Frater and Alison Bell 
as the ugly sisters who were perfect for the 
part and always made everyone laugh. 
 
The show was a great success and was   
thoroughly enjoyed by the audience.  
 
Sophie Chesney ï 10E 

Year 10 Lionheart Enterprise Day  

This event was held in school in 
December, and all Year 10 took 
part.  They were put into random 
teams which meant straight away 
they had to form positive working 
relationships with other girls they 
may not have spoken to before.  

The Lionheart team introduced this 
years task which was to conceive a 
product which would help with Fire 
Prevention.  They were judged on 
teamwork, financial planning,    
marketing and presentations which 
took place in the afternoon  session. 

The whole Year group worked positively for the whole day with 
some very creative solutions proposed.  The winning team, led 
by Maria Duffy, used knowledge from Science lessons to come 
up with their product which affected air particles ï slowing down 
the rate at which fires can start. (Ask Dr Beckett!)  

The team will go forward to take part in the North -West Regional 
Finals in the summer.  Pictured here is Olivia Prosser who     
received the prize for Individual Contribution from Pamela 
Caudwell from Lionheart. 

Mr I Johnson 

Raspberry Pi event  
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Additional Maths  
The puzzles aim to 
stretch mathematical 
thinking and logic 
skills, as well as 
providing a chance 
for entrants to win 

prizes! 
 

A new puzzle is given every green Monday. Pupils receive a 
copy in their Form folders, a copy is sent electronically to Form 
tutors and the puzzle is also displayed on the television screens 
at reception and in the specialist subject gallery, as well as on 
notice boards in the specialist subject gallery, Maths Faculty 
corridor and all Maths classrooms. Pupils can enter by giving 
their answers, along with their full name and form, on paper to 
Miss Bates in the Maths Faculty up until break time on the   
following blue Wednesday. 
 
The puzzle is open to all pupils in the school and points are 
awarded for correct answers, any extension beyond the basic 
requirements of the puzzle, and also just for entering! High 
scorers are entered into a leader board and, every half term, 
the top 3 girls in the leader board will receive Gold, Silver and 
Bronze prizes and certificates. 
 
Prize winners for last half term were Rachel Chen 9G, Amy 
Hutchings 7C, Amelia Cantwell-Hyde 8G and Lucy Gee 10G. 
Pupils will receive certificates and prizes in praise assemblies at 
the end of this term.  
 
Below is a previous Maths Puzzle of the Week for interested 
parties to try! Good luck!  
 

On the Buses  
 
In a school of 1200 pupils, 580 are girls. One third of the pupils 
travel to school by bus. 462 boys do not go by bus. How many 
girls do go by bus? 
 

Miss V Bates 
Answer on Page 15 

Year 11 Maths Conference  

On Thursday 5th February, 30 of our C/D borderline pupils from 
Year 11 attended a one day conference at Salford City Stadium 
run by senior examiners and Maths experts.  The day was     
designed to address common errors made on examinations and 
provide strategies to help the students to reach a grade C in 
their forthcoming examinations.  
 
It was a packed schedule in involving stimulating presentations 
with challenging activities to improve performance on key    
topics.  Throughout the day there were live sketches and     
performances from professional actors, all of which helped to 
make the day fun as well as very useful.  
 
Miss M Hill 

25 Year 11 students have been 
voluntarily attending óAdditional 
Mathematicsô lessons after school 

every Tuesday since September.  
They are working towards the OCR 
Additional Mathematics qualification.  
 

This course provides candidates 
with an introduction to the    
mathematics studied in AS and A 
Level GCE modules.  It is designed 
for those students who have a 

thorough knowledge of the content of the Higher Tier of the 
National Curriculum for Mathematics. 
 

It is designed to make the transition from GCSE to A level  
easier for students:   

Mr D Wilson 
 

Here are a few words from Christina  Bradbury, one of our 
participants: 
 

Additional Maths has made many of us realise the potential we 
have when it comes to A-level Maths and shown others that 
perhaps continuing our Maths education at college isnôt quite 
right for us! Nevertheless, I think we all feel that this course 
has helped us gain a better understanding of GCSE Maths and 
to feel more confident when in class.  
 

We meet every Tuesday after school for an hour and at the 
end of the course we will take an Additional Maths exam and 
hope to get a good grade.  If we have a successful exam, it is 
another qualification that will help us with college applications 
and, hopefully, university entries.  
 

Also, we all feel that at Additional Maths we have met people 
that we wouldnôt always see around school and now have time 
to get to know them.  Everyone helps each other and nobody 
hesitates to ask Mr Wilson a question if our understanding of a 
certain aspect of the course is less than perfect.  
 

Along with the obvious hard work we all do in class, the     
atmosphere is fairly relaxed and Mr Wilson is a great teacher!  
 

Here are a few comments from some of the other Additional 
Maths pupils: 
 

Amy Lees:   óFun!  Fun!  Fun!  Thank you Mr Wilson!ô 
 

Charlotte Fearn-Walker:  óThis has changed 
my  attitude towards general Maths.ô   
 

Emma Bragg:  óAdditional Maths has really 
improved my level of GCSE maths and has 
given me an insight into A-level Maths.ô  
 
Christina Bradbury 11A 

Focus on the Mathematics Faculty  

Maths Puzzle of the Week  

There are always may different events happening in the Maths Faculty.  We are always looking for ways in which we can improve  the 

experience both inside and outside of the classroom so please talk to any of the Maths teachers if you have any ideas. 
 
Thank you to the pupils for their hard work and efforts, thank you to the parents and carers for their on -going support and thank you 
to the Maths teachers who are committed to the pupilsô education. 
 
Miss Fisher 
Director of Study for Mathematics 
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Numeracy Leaders  

Maths National Cipher Challenge  

Between September 2012 and January 2013, two teams represented Fairfield in the annual 
National Cipher Challenge. The National Cipher Challenge gives those aged 14-18 the     
opportunity to compete in various code breaking challenges to be in with the chance of  
winning £1,000 or one of fifty laptops.  
 
Every fortnight a challenge was set; Challenge A was the easier of the two and points for 
correct answers were designated to huts, whereas Challenge B required much more thinking 
and points were not only based upon right answers but also how fast you could solve it - 
these points were then awarded to 
each team and the overall leadersô 
boards. After eight sets of        
challenges, the competition had 
come to an end.  We finished 180 th 
out of 2,000 overall, putting us in 
the top 10%. Even though we   
didnôt win anything we are looking 
forward to taking part in the     
challenge next year. 

Quan Ling Zhang, Emma Bragg and Zara Altaf 11B 

Last term, our excellent Numeracy Leaders in Year 10 were  
working to support younger pupils in Year 8 who were struggling 
to make the expected progress in Maths. 
 
Every Monday lunchtime, the Numeracy Leaders worked in small 
groups with pupils identified for support by the Maths Faculty. 
Here is what some of the Year 8s thought:  
 
óAt the start of the term I was one whole level under my target 
and after the help I am only one sublevel below my end of year 
target thanks to the Numeracy Leaders. When the course had 
finished we had been given a work and revision book to help usô.       

Summer Pestell 8E 

 
óThe Maths group helped me a lot at the start of the year.  I was 
a 4b then with my target being a 5a, I had to go up 4 sublevels. 
Now because I went to Numeracy Leaders at dinnertime, my 
level is a 5c, so Iôm on track for my end of year target. Thanks 
Maths groupô.  

Billie Jo Dolan 8E 
 
This term sees the Numeracy Leaders continuing their hard work 
supporting the Year 8s from both top sets who are Able, Gifted 
and Talented in Maths. These pupils are currently working at 
level 7 so are being given extra support to achieve a level 8 by 
the end of the year.  

 
Numeracy Leaders has been very successful so far with the Year 
10 pupils gaining experience in teaching, mentoring and       
supporting others as well as working as part of a team.  The 
Year 8 pupils have been developing their mathematical skills and 
knowledge. 
 
The Maths Faculty would like to thank the Numeracy Leaders 
Anya Cottrill 10C, Taylor Bishop 10C, Georgia Woolfenden 10A, 
Lucy Gurney 10C, Hannah Bancroft 10G, Amy Foster 10A,   
Charlotte Hough 10B, Victoria Davies 10B, Eleanor Wellfair 10A, 
Lauren  Welsby 10A and Hannah Bancroft 10G for their        
dedication, hard work and enthusiasm so far.  
 
Mrs K Phillips 

Intermediate Challenge 
On Thursday 7t h      
February, the Maths 
Faculty entered the top 
sets from Years 9, 10 
and 11 into the UKMT 
Intermediate Maths 
Challenge. 
 
The UKMT Maths   
Challenges are lively, 
in t r igu ing papers     
designed to stimulate 

interest in Maths in 
large numbers of pupils.  They are tests of reasoning and mental 
agility which can be taken without any special preparation or  
revision.  
 
The papers contain 25 multiple-choice questions.  Of these, the 
first 15 are more accessible whilst the final 10 will provide more 
food for thought.  Gold, silver and bronze certificates are    
awarded to 40% of participants nationally and the most         
successful participants at each level are invited to enter follow-on 
rounds. 
 
The Challenge was sat in the hall in exam conditions, and the 

papers have now been sent to the UKMT for marking.  Watch this 
space for results in the summer term.  
 
Junior Challenge 
On Thursday 25th April, the Mathematics Faculty will enter the top 
sets from Years 7 and 8 into the UKMT Junior Maths  Challenge. 
 
The paper and arrangements are the same as with the          
Intermediate Challenge, but with slightly more accessible      
problems to solve. 
 
Pupils will get more details on this nearer the time from their 
Maths teacher. 
 
Miss V Bates  

United Kingdom Mathematics Trust  

Focus on the Mathematics Faculty cont.,  


